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VANCOUVER—A Supreme Court of Canada ruling has made it unclear how First 

Nations can use and develop their own land, threatening the potential for economic 

prosperity, finds a new study released today by the Fraser Institute, an independent, 

non-partisan Canadian public policy think-tank. 

“The legal uncertainty surrounding land use in B.C. not only threatens investment 

across the province but also harms Indigenous communities by making it unclear what 

they can and can’t do on their land,” said Dwight Newman, a law professor at the 

University of Saskatchewan and author of The Top Ten Uncertainties of Aboriginal 

Title after Tsilhqot’in. 

The study spotlights 10 legal uncertainties created by the Supreme Court’s 2014 ruling 

in the Tsilhqot’in Nation case, where the court—for the first time—granted Aboriginal 

title (the inherent right to land or territory) to a specific area of land. 

Crucially, the Court decision created many uncertainties about how a First Nation can 

use “title” land. For example, according to the Court, the land must be managed in a 

way that preserves its use and value for future generations, which raises doubts about 

how Aboriginal land can be developed—if at all—by the First Nations themselves. 

And consequently, development projects (including oil and gas projects) may be 

retroactively declared illegal. 

It’s also unclear whether Aboriginal land title holders can pursue new uses of the title 

land. For example, if title is granted for a specific piece of land because it was 

traditional hunting territory, it’s unclear whether the First Nation can use it for modern 

commercial or industrial purposes. 

“As more Aboriginal title claims are pursued in B.C., the impact of uncertainty—both 

for investors and Indigenous communities—could grow more severe,” Newman said. 

“By denying First Nations the same rights to their land as non-Aboriginal land-

holders, the Court has likely severely limited the potential for economic prosperity for 

many Indigenous communities.” 
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